Minutes of Faculty Senate Meeting

Friday, October 8, 2004

Attendees:

Officers:

· Robert Alfonso, president

· William Schramm, vice president

· Pat Wurth, secretary

· Betty Denison, TBR Faculty Sub-council Representative

Members:

· Social & Behavioral Sciences:

· Stella Gomezdelcampo

· Don Lanza

· Johnny Jones

Math/Science:

· Pat Bailey

· Jim Condon

· Bruce Cantrell
Humanities:

· Heather Burnett

· Maria Barriga

· Valeria Roberson

· Joel Brooks

· Jim Knox

· Sarah Thomason

Health Science & Nursing:

· Shelia Steele

· Janet Harbin

· Lesha Hill

· Mike Goggin

Business & Technology

· Brad Fox
· Sam Ruple
· Robbie Safdie
Library:

· Robert Benson

Robert Alfonso welcomed everyone to the meeting, and attendees introduced themselves.

1. A motion was made by Robert Benson, to accept the minutes of the last meeting.  Motion was passed unanimously.
2. Kathy Rhodes, Jim Knox and Steve Ward led a discussion on distance education.  It was stated that RODP is looking into distance education issues including testing procedures and course content.  RODP reviews courses before they are made available and has a 3 year review cycle as a way of having checks and balances.  However, they do allow instructors to customize classes.  It was suggested that a sub-committee be appointed to look into an evaluation tool for distance education classes, as we currently have no means of evaluation of these courses.  However, it was agreed that this should be delayed until the new course evaluation instrument for live classes is developed.  There was discussion on how to determine if the student really does the coursework, and whether students should be required to take tests at testing centers.  Steve Ward stated that we need to be careful with requirements on distance education.  Further stated that RODP was instituted for working adults in the State of TN for the purpose of raising educational levels within the state.
3. Gail Russell spoke regarding the Arts & Lectures Committee.  She asked for faculty input on ideas for presentations from this committee.  She also requested faculty attend and encourage students to attend.  She also spoke briefly on the Disney University program.

4. Policy PA-04-01, Payroll Cycles and Paydays, was submitted for approval.  Pat Wurth stated that per Dr. King, this policy was implemented due to the “common calendar”.  The start date of the semester made it impossible for adjunct contracts to be processed for the September pay date.  Robert Benson made a motion to approve the policy.  The motion passed unanimously.
5. There was a brief discussion of the TBR meeting which will be held at RSCC during spring semester.  Dr. King has asked that faculty drop in to the meeting.

6. There was a discussion regarding building access at branch campus locations after hours.  Bill Schramm will draft a memo regarding this issue and present it to the senate at the next meeting. 

7. There was a discussion of whether the senate nominates members for the promotion and tenure committee, and it so how many.  This issue was reserved for the next meeting after the president has researched the policy.
8. Robert Benson made a motion that the executive council review  the senate constitution and report back to the senate any changes that may need to be made to the constitution.  The motion passed unanimously.
9. Don Lanza and Robert Alfonso will check with Dr. King as a follow-up from spring semester on the mentoring committee and faculty evaluations.

10. Pat Bailey will check with Dr. King regarding the promotion and tenure issues from spring semester.

Meeting adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Pat Wurth, secretary

